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Minutes of the Executive Meeting held at Mid Devon IBC

Monday 23 January 2017

Present
Officers and members present are shown on the attached Attendance Register.

Prior to the start of the meeting the President requested a minutes silence to mark the death of Life Member Peter Wheeler and VIce President Representative Jim Hamilton (Isca).
Apologies
Kevin Phillips (Exonia), Chris Maynard (Honiton), Sue Butterworth (Fixture Secretary), David Butterworth (Inter League Secretary),Mark Stephens (Madeira),Keith Griffiths (PP), Keith Young (PP), Paul Griffin (Budleigh),Peter Burch (Budleigh) and Mike Kerswill (Plymouth)
Minutes
Minutes of the Executive meeting held on the 26 September 2016 were approved and signed with no matters arising.
Officer Reports
Reports from the Match Secretary, VP Secretary,Safeguarding Officer, Inter League Secretary and Under 21 Team Manager had been circulated prior to the meeting..

A verbal report was given by the Competition Secretary and a written report provided. Discussion followed regarding Clubs request for extension to play dates and the fact that the County was always being forced to compromise. Members were reminded that County competition dates and National dates were known well in advance and it was the Clubs responsibility to review these dates and address any potential clashes at an earlier stage not at the last minute.  It was stressed that from next season the County will not allow any extension to dates “so don’t ask”.

The Treasurer gave a verbal report on the Counties current financial position. He warned that because County teams had gone deeper into competitions costs had increased and consequently may be necessary to consider an increase in Affiliation fees to compensate.

GT provided an update on this years County competitions advising in the County singles all preliminary rounds had been completed together with 5 games from the next round. In the unbadged singles all matches due by the 15 January had been played in time and 3 games from the next round had been completed. With regard to the triples 3 games had been played with 7 games to be played within the next week.

The Secretary on behalf of the Team Manager gave an update on Devon’s performance in the Liberty Trophy advising we are now in the semi finals against Northamptonshire to be played at Mid Glos on the 4 March. The Under 25 National Double Rink will play Dorset at Taunton on the 12 February.

The Devon Over 60 Inter County will be playing Berkshire at the Bristol City & County Club on the 24 January ( Note Devon beat Berks by 106-89)
Constitution
The list of amendments which had been circulated prior to the meeting were approved as presented. An amendment relating to Clause 1 headed County Players was given to members at the meeting and this was also approved.

The Secretary explained the amendments as approved will now be included and the revised Constitution  will be presented to the AGM on the 23 April for final ratification
General Competition Rules
The amendment which had been circulated prior to the meeting relating to Clause 5(h) and 11(j) was approved.
Succession
The Secretary advised that a number of positions will become vacant at the end of the year including Junior VP and Match Secretary. In addition he reminded members that at the AGM in April 2016 he had announced that the Treasurer and Secretary would be relinquishing their roles in April 2018.

It was emphasised how important a new Treasurer be identified as soon as possible so that time could be spent with the current Treasurer in understanding what and how things need to be done. The same would apply to the Secretary position.

It was stressed that we could not return to the days when the County was being run by two people and that the current structure had to be maintained.

Based on the original rota system the member from Axminster was advised that it was his Clubs responsibility to nominate a JVP for 2017/18. If Axminster can’t find a nominee then the responsibility in order would fall to Plymouth and Honiton. 

The Secretary reminded the meeting that for 7 of the last 10 years the rota system had failed to nominate a JVP and in each of those years it had been necessary for individuals to be approached and asked if they would accept the position.

The Secretary advised that he had been notified by the current manager of the Under 25’s Kevin Phillips that he would not seek re-appointment at the end of the season. A new manager will be required.
Affiliation Fees
The Treasurer acknowledged that forms had gone out late however he thanked those Clubs who had paid before the deadline date of 23 January. Fees are outstanding from Exonia, Kingsley, Plymouth, Sidmouth and South Hams.
Website
Chris Adams from South Hams asked if it would be possible to create a Members Area which could be accessed by Clubs on entering a password.

Mike Marks from  Madeira pointed out that when trying to check results he gets the message “Office 365”. Subsequent to the meeting he was requested to advise details to Mrs Sue Butterworth.
Payment of Rink Fees
This item had been included to remind members who is responsible for paying rink fees and the distinction between County  and National competitions. Written details are attached to the minutes.
Over 60 Inter County
The Secretary asked the members if they would prefer to see a different way of running and selecting the Over 60 team or if they are satisfied with the present system of 3 selectors. 

It was explained that 75 players at the outset had shown an interest in playing and all had been considered by the selectors before we had announced the team for the match against Dorset and latterly against Berkshire.

No alternative format was proposed by the members on this occasion.
EIBA
GT advised that he had attended a recent Board meeting and was able to announce that National Competitions played at weekend will from next season 2017/18 for a trial period of one year revert to 21 ends. Likewise National Triples will revert to 18 ends.Set dates will be retained.

A series of Regional meetings to be organised so that Directors/officials of the EIBA can meet with members to discuss issues relating to membership and to explain their new proposals for the game.

BDA granted £1.67m for the next 4 years.
County Tour
The tour organiser advised that a total of 40 including 27 bowlers had registered for the tour in March. All monies should be paid by the 20 February.

The coach will depart from Ken Rapson’s home at 7.45am and from Exonia at 9.00am. LC will contact Mrs Sue Butterworth to have this information uploaded to the website
AOB
The Secretary advised that from next season the current Under 21’s will revert to being the Devon Colts and the scope will be extended to include all players who have not reached the age of 25 by the 1 October each year. This will have the benefit of including experienced players who can be of valuable assistance to the younger members of the group.

Latest information regarding the new supply of County shirts is that they should be available from the end of the month if all goes well.

Secretary requested that Clubs notify him of the dates of their AGM’s

Meeting closed at 7.54pm
